Hartford Planning Board Meeting Minutes: October 7, 2013

Present: Arthur Harvey (Chair), Jim Driscoll (Vice-Chair),Laurie Babineau (Secretary), Peggy Matthews, Deb Harris

Meeting Convened: 7:04pm

Meeting Minutes for September approved. 

Old Business: 

Item 1: A scanner update: The donation of a new scanner was never dropped off at the town office. Deb Harris (Planning Board) will purchase one after she does the research on the office operating system and pricing.

Item 2: Progress on the new town web site is unknown.

New Business:

Item 1: No applications at this time.

Item 2: Informational discussion put forward by Jim Driscoll concerning the property at 88 Garden Dr. on Bear Pond. The residence are considering putting a small screen room off the back side (away from the lake) of an already existing garage which would extend the roof. Also would like to install a roof and removable screens for an existing deck on the front of the house (currently has a retractable awning).
The size of the lot and distances, set back, need to be determined. Ref. Shore Land Zoning, Pg 7., Owners should check with the Code Enforcement Officer before submitting an application to the Planning Board.

Meeting Adjourned: 7:35pm

